


 
 

               
             

                
               

               
        

 
                

 
               

   
 

             
             

             
             

 
 

            
       
              

            
          

            
           

 
             

          
 

              
            

 
 

              
              
             
  

        
           

            
 

 

Attorneys have gone to court to block these dangerous placements of SVPs, and many judges 
have recognized the threat to public safety and ruled against Liberty Healthcare’s placements. 
Through the several attempted placements during my time as a Senator, it has been very difficult, 
if not impossible, to get information from DSH about the operation of their 20-year exclusive 
partnership with Liberty Healthcare. This troubles me because it seems that DSH has delegated 
their authority and responsibility to a private contractor. 

I believe it is long past time to bring transparency to the SVP CONREP process operations. 

I therefore respectfully request that the State Auditor be authorized to conduct an audit to 
determine the following: 

1. Identify the number of SVPs placed through CONREP, including those who have 
reoffended, specifically those who have been convicted of a new felony or misdemeanor 
relating to sexually violent offenses committed within ten years of release from custody, 
or committed within ten years of placement on supervision for a previous criminal 
conviction. 

2. Assess the Department’s process for contracting with Liberty Healthcare to manage 
SVPs placed in CONREP, including the following: 

a. Whether the terms and conditions of the contract are consistent with the laws 
and regulations governing the placement and management of SVPs in CONREP. 

b. Whether the Department provides sufficient oversight of Liberty Healthcare’s 
management of SVPs placed in CONREP. Is the Department ensuring that SVPs 
are receiving adequate treatment? If not, how could it be improved? 

3. Examine the contracting process and determine how many other potential bidders the 
Department has considered to do the work relating CONREP. 

4. How much has California paid in total to Liberty Healthcare and all other 
vendors/contractors over the last twenty years to place SVPs through the CONREP 
program? 

5. How have counties participated in the placement process? How has Liberty worked with 
counties to ensure placements? Please look specifically at San Diego (a large county), a 
medium size county, and a small county (based on population). Please include the 
following information: 

a. How often are SVPs placed close together? 
b. How often/how many “attempted placements” are made before a permanent 

placement is reached? How much money has been wasted on placements that 
fail? 
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